St Eunans NS

Raphoe

 18th September 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians
I want to take this opportunity to thank you for the continued efforts you are making to keep our students safe and for your encouragement in helping them to adhere to the safety measures we have in place.  We are pleased with the compliance and ask you to continue to have conversations with your child about the importance of sanitising hands and observing good respiratory hygiene and social distancing as  Covid-19 is a real and ever present threat to us all especially as we are part of a school community.

Students are thankfully being very vigilant about reporting to us if they feel unwell and thank you for your co-operation in picking them up promptly. If parents are coming onto school grounds, I would ask that only one adult accompany a child. It would also be very helpful if adults could be mindful not block exits where the children walk as this can cause congestion. We encourage the children to go straight out of school to their lift and we would encourage your support in this area.
At this stage we would also encourage junior infant parents to allow their child to walk independently into school from the entry points. This allows for increased safety for all, but also is a very important stage in your child’s development. We will work with junior infant parents to achieve this.
In a desire to be open and transparent as much as possible with you, it is important that you know that it will be normal for some students and staff to self isolate if they symptoms or have been in contact with someone who is a suspected or confirmed case.  We would ask parents to continue to let us know in such circumstances.  

Should the school have a confirmed case, we will be contacted by the HSE who will inform us of the individuals or groups who need to self-isolate or go for a test. At this stage we have to wait on HSE advice. We are obliged to follow HSE advice if the situation arises and will only be able to furnish parents with the information the HSE warrants is necessary and at the time they provide it. I feel it is important to be open with parents, however in this situation the HSE have control on how we move forward. 
The function of this letter is to alert you but not to alarm you.  We are happy with your co-operation and proud of the children’s efforts. 

We are doing as much as we can to ensure a sustained re-opening of St Eunan’s NS.

Yours sincerely,
Anita Keeve
